Miss Ruth Hoover, Department of Physical Education, University of Kansas.

Dear Miss Hoovers

I regret that there was a conflict between the basketball group and your Play Day. Perhaps by next year you can arrange some other date than the Saturday of the Relays, because we desire to bring the basketball players of the high schools who are interested in the sport to the gymnasium on Saturday morning so they can work out with the varsity players.

Next year we will desire to use the main auditorium of the gymnasium for basketball the entire morning of the day of the Kansas Relays.

For your "challenge hour", if you still see fit to use the norming of the Relays, doubtless you can use the entire lower floor. We can put such markings on the lower floor as you may desire.

Very cordially yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH